
 
   

 

September 2019 Rollin’ Oldies Newsletter 

Cruises, Shows, and Activities 
By Cruise Master, Tom Hinckley 
 
September 
Sept 13-14  Florence Rods 'n Rhodies Car 
Show, $45 
 
Sept 14   Millersburg Celebration Car Show, 
12pm-4pm, $20, 3030 Alexander Ln NE, 
Millersburg 
 
Sept 17  CAR SHOW  WALK-
THRU, 5pm.  Everyone is welcome. Come see 
where you will be working. 
 
Sept 20  5th year celebration for Oregon 
Veterans Home, 2pm, 600 N 5th St., Lebanon 
 
Sept 21   ROLLIN' OLDIES 50's IN THE FALL 
CAR SHOW, 9am-3pm, $20.  1235 E Grant, 
Lebanon.  Members please be there by 7am. 
 
Sept 22   85th Our Lady of Lourdes Catholic 
Church Jordan Chicken Run, 9am-3pm, Car 
Show & Dinner.  Last year had 500 vehicles.  
39043 Jordan Rd, Scio. 
 
Sept 24   Club Board Meeting 6pm Hosted by 
Verle & Carol Steele.  Rock Hill School, 
Lebanon.   Main topic is how the car show 
went and club officer nominations.   
Everyone is welcome to attend. 
 
October  
Oct 01    Car Club Meeting 7pm 
 
Oct 05 Cars and Coffee, 8am-10am, 
Highland and Walnut, Corvallis 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Oct 05   Lyons Chili Cook Off & Car Show, 
9am-3pm, $15, Lyons Fire Station, 1114 
Main St. 

Oct 06  Canby Swap Meet, 8am-2pm, 

Clackamas Co. Fairgrounds 

 

 
 

Rollin' Oldies General Meeting 
September 3, 2019 

 

The meeting was called to order by President, 
Dave Faller.  The Pledge of Allegiance was 
made and birthdays and anniversaries were 
celebrated with song.   
 
Rich Bailey brought registration forms for the 
Winter Rod and Speed Show which will be 
January 17 & 18, 2020.  He told the members 
how much he appreciates the continued 
support for this car show from the Rollin' 
Oldies.  He passed out awards that were from 
the 2019 show.   
 

New members, Dennis and Liza Bosworth were 
introduced.  They have a 1955 Chevrolet pick-
up.  You may have seen it around town.  It has 
a very distinctive red and black paint job.   You 
may know Dennis as the owner of Machine 
Craft Northwest.  You won't always find him 
there as he is semi-retired and his son runs the 
business. 
 
Membership:  Sheila reported that there were 
52 members in attendance.   
 
Secretaries Report:  The minutes of the board 
and general meeting were summarized and 
accepted. 
 



 
  

Rollin’ Oldies Wiseguy Corner 

  

-- Carol Hood - Best 50's Car, Carousel Car 
Show, Salem; Cruise Award, Kool Coastal 
Nights, Winchester Bay 
 
--Dave Faller - Tricked Truck, Carousel Car 
Show, Salem.   Dave reported that he won 4 
trophies in July but since he didn't bring them 
to the July meeting he put $1.00 in the Piggy. 
 
Cruise Masters Report:  Tom reviewed the 
email outlining the September events in the 
area and passed out paper copies to those 
members who wanted a copy. 
 
Sargent-at-Arms Report:  Verle reported that 
$93.00 was collected for the 50/50 drawing.  
The $46.50 was won by Richard Thoma. 
 
Hospitality Report:  Linda Meredith reported 
that Linda Wood is dealing with a serious 
infection.  She was sent a card.  Jack Davis had 
some minor surgery and is doing fine.   
 
Special News:  Dave Faller reported that Mike 
Peterson, a member of the Rollin' Oldies, will 
be going on the Honor Flight to Washington 
D. C. in October.  Dave will be accompanying 
the veterans again on this trip. 
 
Ed Andersen reported that all the proceeds 
from the Millersburg car show will go to 
support Honor Flight. 
 
The drawing item for the October show will 
be provided by Ed and Dottie Andersen.  Feel 
free to bring additional items if you want to. 
 
Car Show:  There was a discussion about what 
shirt to wear to the car show.  It was decided 
that members should either wear the 
turquoise club shirt or the brown 2019 shirts.  
The really important thing is to be certain to 
wear your club name tag. 
 
 

Treasurers Report:  Kate thanked members 
for generously supplying drawing items for 
the car show.  If you still have items to donate 
please bring them to the park on the day of 
the show.  Volunteers helping with the 
drawing should be available to help by 9 AM 
the day of the show. 
 
Salem Council:  Carol reported that there are 
only two more meetings of the car show 
season for the Salem Council.  They enjoyed a 
picnic at their last meeting. 
 
Trophies Won by Members:    
--Tom Hinckley - Best Roadster, Carousel Car 
Show, Albany 
 
--Jack Davis - Best Pre-war, Second Place, Art 
and Air Show, Albany 
 
--Sheila Peterson - Third Place Vintage, RT 
Automotive, Albany; Fantastic 40's, Carousel 
Car Show, Salem;  Cruise Award, Kool Coastal 
Nights, Winchester Bay 
 
--Dave Krumweide - Presidents Choice for 
Woodie, Art and Air Show, Albany 
 
--Neal Hubbard - Trucks 50's and Newer, Art 
and Air Show, Albany; Best 55-85 Springhill 
Show, Sponsored by Roberson Ford 
 
--Don Hammer - Distance Award, Willamina 
Car Show 
 
--Ray Oelke - Best Import, Second Place, Art 
and Air Show, Albany 
 
--Barbara Jerick - Won the 50/50 ($195.00) at 
the Carousel Show 
 
--Bob Whitfield & Kate Walter - Best Survivor, 
Art and Air Show, Albany 
 



 

 

 

 

  

The car show walk through will be September 
17th at 5 PM.  Please plan to be there so you 
know what you will be doing Saturday for the 
car show. 
 
Dottie has 17 vendors signed up for the car 
show.  Six of these vendors will sell food 
related items.  Ed will help her get the 
vendors set up.  The placement of the 
vendors will be determined by 'first come - 
first served'.  None of the vendors will be out 
among the cars.   
 
Elections for 2020:  Club offices up for 
election for 2020 are President, Secretary, 
Historian and Sargent-at-Arms.  Dave 
reminded the members that they need to be 
thinking of who to nominate for these offices.   
 
Car of The Month:  The car owned by Don 
and Ruth Hammer was chosen to be the Car 
of The Month for September. 
 
Attendance Award:  Susan Krumweide's name 
was drawn to receive the Attendance Award.  
Sadly she left the meeting early so in October 
the Attendance Award will be $20.00. 
 
As there was no more business to discuss the 
meeting was adjourned by President Dave 
Faller. 
 
Respectfully submitted by Secretary Linda 
Stinson. 
      
  
 
 

Historian’s Article for September 2019 
By Dottie Anderson 

 
This is an article I came across in my 

mountains of paper-work. I am not sure if I 

have written this before, if so, since she gave 

me this information she has become a Life-

time Member, so, I am going to write it again 

because I find it very interesting. 

When did you join the Rollin' Oldies? We 

joined in 1996-My brother Dan Miner made 

us join when we won Best of Show in 1995. 

Who were the officers when you joined? 

Harry Carter or Ron Hotrum was President. 

Not sure of the rest, I think Robin Pyle was 

Cruise-Master and Dan was something 

(looking at my records), 

President-Harry Carter 

V-President-Bryan Covell 

Secretary-Christine Durham 

Treasure-Karen Haffner 

Historian-Dan Miner 

Cruise-master-Ernie and Marie Argo 

Sgt.-at-Arms-Dallas Womack 

What is the farthest you have gone for a car-

show? Reno, Nevada 

Have you been an officer? I was Secretary for 

two terms-1999 and 2000. 

What car did you have when you joined? 

1946 Ford Coupe-1954 Ford Convertible and 

a 1960 Thunderbird 

 



 

  

September Birthdays 
Larry Jones      8 
Will Smith      8 
Linda Cole      8 
Mora Shupe    10 
Dale Newcomb   12 
Doranne Morris   17 
Lorna white    18 
Linda Faller    20 
 

September Anniversaries 
Lou and Donna DuPuis    4 
Loren and Deb Kuipers    7 
Dick and Jan Wetzel                 7 
Kevin and Rose McVeigh 
Keith and Tracy Franell  21 
 

How many do you have now and how many 

have you gotten rid of? 

We have a 1970 Mustang. We have had but 

gotten rid of 7 or 8. 

How have the Rollin' Oldies changed over 

the years? A lot- Membership has grown a 

lot, with new and an interesting mix of 

people.  I personally have been friends with 

many members.  I have had many fun 

adventures over the years.  I do treasure the 

memories made and friendships of so many, 

including the ones we have lost. Although, 

we have gotten to be bigger as a club, it is so 

great that membership is willing to serve 

(officers especially) in order to keep the 

Rollin' Oldies the BEST car-club around. 

This article was given to me from Ethel Gray, 

one of the nicest members I know...says it 

like it is. 

That's my story and I am sticking to 

it..Thanks Ethel.. 

Historian-Dottie Andersen- Later 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

October Birthdays 
 
Stephen Sebastian     2 
Rodney Slupe                   8 
Jack Helelstrand   11 
Lynn Hinckley                16 
Dan Miner    23 
Jan Miner    30 
 

October Anniversaries 
None 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sargent at Arms:  Verle Steele 

 

 
Web Master:  Loren Kuipers 

 
Hospitality:  Linda Meredith        541-570-1797 

 

 
Membership:  Sheila Peterson    541-619-9399 

 
Salem Council Rep:  Carol Hood 541-926-3467 

 
Newsletter Editor:  Lou Dupuis   541-207-3751   

7945 NW Hope Drive, Corvallis OR  97330  

lou.dupuis49@gmail.com  

 

  

Rollin’ Oldies Officers 

 
President:  Dave Faller         541-926-0098 
 

 
Vice President:  Carol Hood 
  

 
Secretary:  Linda Stinson              541-753-2714 
 

 
Treasurer:  Kate Walter                541-928-3767 
 

 
Historian:  Dottie Andersen         541-990-5553 

 

 
Cruise Master:  Tom Hinckley      541-926-6564 
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